Faculty Evaluation Committee Minutes
Nov. 6, 2007

Present: Lynette Macfarlan, Linda Uhlenkott, Sharon Sutherland, Jo Dean, Scott Nielsen, Laurie Walsh, Karen Martin, Lynne Owens,  Lijuan Zhai (ex-officio)
The committee reviewed the process for administering the new student rating forms. Faculty will fill out a Faculty Information Form at the same time that students complete the student rating forms. The forms include space for up to 20 questions that faculty may include. The responses to these questions will not be normed, but faculty will receive responses in percentages. 
The Faculty Information Form allows faculty to indicate the importance of items listed on the rating form. These indications assist in the creation of ratings that are unique to each class and teaching situation.

The committee also reviewed the timeline. We are nearly finished with steps 1A and steps 1B. Departments will be asked to review the information for accuracy. Lynette will go to the department chairs’ meeting on Friday, Nov. 9, and explain step 2. We plan to complete step 2 by the end of the fall semester.
We reviewed the results of step 1 thus far. The work that faculty do on a daily basis is impressive, particularly when laid out in one format. Lynette is preparing a booklet to show faculty. 

The website for our evaluation system is nearly complete. Lynette and Susanna Dorr will upload materials as they become available.

Linda and Lynette will facilitate a short training session for all faculty at 1:00 p.m. on Friday, Sept. 16 immediately preceding faculty senate. This session will familiarize faculty with the new student rating system that we will use this fall.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Uhlenkott
